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December 23, 2005
Erickson McGovern. PLLC
120 131st Street South
Tacoma,  WA 98444
	Project:
	Mercer Island Country Club Addition

	Location:

	8700 SE 71st Street

	
	Mercer Island, WA  98040

	Permit Application Number:
	0511-015


The City of Mercer Island Development Services has attempted to perform a building plan review on the above referenced project. The following information must be provided before a complete plan review can occur:

· Provide fully dimensioned plans. Include existing basement plan. Provide Basement Foundation Plan.
· Provide demolition plan. Ensure coordination with structural drawings.

· Provide completed wall sections (particularly section 3/A4.02). 

· Provide information on how temporary pool membrane structure interfaces with new construction. Is new structure supported by the arch? Pool area should be included in building area calculations
· Provide complete lateral analysis, which includes (but is not limited to) the following: 
· Provide calculations and design for seismic forces in east / west direction.
· Provide rigid diaphragm analysis.
· Verify shearwall ratios comply with the Maximum Shear Wall Aspect Ratio, IBC Table 2305.3.3. Revise as required.

· Provide justification for using different response modification coefficients for different levels.

· Provide calculations and design for special reinforced masonry walls per ACI 530-02/ASCE 5-02/TMS 402-02 Section 1.13.2.2.5 
· Verify attachment of flexible diaphragm to rigid diaphragm. It appears cross-grain bending of the ledger is likely.

· Provide as-built drawings as necessary to fully describe structural elements of existing construction.
· Provide calculations and information on entry canopy construction and design. Coordinate structural with architectural.
Please review and address each of the items of noted above, carefully review the drawings for completeness and resubmit two copies of the revised drawings and one copy of the structural calculations as required. Upon receipt of the revised plans, a complete review will be performed, and any further corrections will be listed in a correction letter.

If you have any questions or require additional clarification on any of the items contained in this letter, please contact me at (206) 236-7286 or e-mail me at paul.skidmore@ci.mercer-island.wa.us 
Sincerely,
Paul Skidmore

Building Plans Examiner
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